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District	Officers:	
	
District	Governor:	Will	Farrellbegg		
515	Illinois	Ave.	
Lowell,	IN	46356	
(H)	219.696.1390	
(C)	219.669.3285	
Wfarrellbegg@hotmail.com	
	
1ST	VDG/CC:	Mitchell	Semans	
5200	N	150	E	
Knox,	IN	46534	
(H)	219-508-1224	
Bogey2308@gmail.com	
	
2nd	VDG:	Nick	Gonzalez	
3204	Teresa	St	
Portage,	IN	46368	
(C	)	219.588.4893	
Nsg1917@yahoo.com	
	
	
	
Cabinet	Secretary:	Stephen	Helmken	
6522	W	Laura	Lane	
LaPorte,	IN	46350	
(H)	219.879.2529	
(	C	)	219.561.3561	
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com	
	
Cabinet	Treasurer:	Tiffany	Nagai		
1755	E	400	N	
Knox,	IN	46534	
(H)	219.716.3844	
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com	
	
Newsletter	Editor:	Whitney	Martin	
P.O.	BOX	223	
La	Crosse,	IN	46348	
(	C	)	219.393.8913	
Wls.whitney@gmail.com		

Lions		

To	think	it	has	been	a	year	since	we	first	
encountered		the	Virus	called	COVID-19;	little	did	
we	know	that	our	world	would	be	turned	upside	
down	by	such	a	thing.	We,	as	Lions	have	continued	
to	work	in	different	ways	to	support	our	Clubs	and	
our	Communities.	We	have	hosted	meetings	via		
Zoom	or	in	smaller	groups,	we	continue	to	wear	
masks	and	practice	safe	social	distancing.	Our	clubs	
have	used	their	creativity,	really	thinking	outside	
the	box,	in	order	to	find	different	ways	to	raise	
funds.	Clubs	have	become	creative	in	many	ways.	
Our	Lions	motto	is	“We	Serve”	and	that	is	exactly	
what	we	have	done	in	our	communities.	We	have	
served	our	communities	proudly	in	many	ways	
including;	giving	back	to	frontline	health	workers,	
donating	to	Township	Trustees	who	are	using	funds	
more	than	ever	right	now,	donated	to	local	food	
banks,	donated	to	local	shelters,	given	back	to	our	
schools,	and	have	done	so	much	more.	You	have	
been	creative	supportive,	and	versatile.	There	were	
many	obstacles	that	clubs	had	to	overcome	in	order	
to	continue	their	service.	The	saying	goes	“Where	
there’s	a	need	there’s	a	lion”	and	throughout	this	
past	year	many	needs	were	met	on	behalf	of	the	
clubs	in	District	25-A.																						cont…	

District Governor, Will Farrellbegg 
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2ND Vice District Governor, Nick Gonzalez 

Our	current	International	Lion’s	Presidential		motto		is	“Kindness	through	Diversity”,	I	ask	all	
Lions	to	carry	out	an	act	of	kindness	for	a	family	member,	a	friend,	your	neighbor,	or	anyone	
you	may	cross	paths	with.	Doing	an	act	of	kindness	makes	a	difference	in	someone’s	life,	and		
makes	the	world	a	brighter	place	for	us	all.	You	never	know	what	someone	is	going	through,	
your	kindness	might	make	their	day.	

I	am	now	starting	DG	visits	in	person	again	so	clubs	that	are	meeting	and	would	like	me	to	
attend	please	get	in	touch	and	let	us	arrange	for	me	to	visit	your	clubs.	

	

Yours	in	Lionism,	DG	Will	Farrellbegg.		

	

  
Hello fellow Lions! Let me begin this note by apologizing to everyone. I am sure I have 
recited the Pledge of Allegiance hundreds of times. However, leading the Pledge on a 
Zoom meeting with the audience told to mute themselves was a unique experience. My 
brain played tricks on me halfway through; next time will be easier. 
Speaking of Zoom meetings, thank you to everyone who attended the virtual Cabinet 
meeting. I enjoyed seeing fellow Lions from throughout the District. Thank you for all the 
service you have been doing! A pandemic cannot stop a Lion from serving; it just makes 
said Lion choose a different method. 
Please check on your club members you have not seen in awhile. The pandemic has made 
many people hesitant to venture out. You could make someone’s day just by saying hi from 
time to time.  
Please be safe out there. You all are valuable assets to your community. Your efforts are 
always appreciated! 
  
Yours in Lionism, 
2VDG Nick Gonzalez 
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February	is	Childhood	Cancer	

Awareness	Month.	
	

February	15th	is	International	
Childhood	Cancer	Day	

	
Ways	to	help:	

You	can	make	a	donation	to	Riley	Cheer	
Guild.	They	support	Riley	Children’s	
Hospital	Programs.	You	can	purchase	a	
gift	from	their	Amazon	or	Target	Wish	
List	and	they	will	give	it	to	a	child	at	the	
hospital.	They	can	use	some	toys	such	as	
a	doctors	kit	and	stuffed	animal	as	
teaching	tool	for	a	new	procedure.	Go	to	
rileycheerguild.org	to	see	how	you	can	
help.	
	
You	can	also	make	a	donation	to	Cancer	
Control	or	LCIF	since	they	help	to	
improve	the	quality	of	life	for	those	
affected	by	cancer.		
	
You	can	help	a	local	family	by	making	
meals,	making	donations,	and	helping	in	
any	way	they	need	it.	
	
Visit	https://www.calsangels.org	to	help	
a	more	local	organization	that	raises	
awareness	and	helps	local	families.	
	
Visit	http://www.runninforprestin.com	
and	you	can	make	a	donation	and	learn	
about	their	upcoming	race	in	
September.		
	
Visit	https://newdaylaporte.org	to	make	
a	donation	to	a	local	organization	that		
helps	local	families.	
	
Visit	http://caitlynscause.org	to	make	a	
donation.	They	currently	are	collecting	
gift	cards	to	pass	out	to	a	local	hospital	
on	Valentine’s	Day.	
	
Let’s	help	to	raise	awareness	and	give	
back	to	organizations	that	are	also	
making	a	difference.	
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Please	Consider	
putting	an	ad	in	
the	District	

Convention	Book!	
	
	

Also,	please	
consider	putting	
a	basket	together	
for	the	silent	
auction!	

	
	

These	are	both	
wonderful	ways	
for	our	District	to	
raise	money.	
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Welcome	New	Members:	
	

HIGHLAND:	DREW	SOBEK		
Sponsor:	JAMES	DALSANTO	

	
OGDEN	DUNES:	WILLIAM	J	LYNCH		

Sponsor:	FREDRIC	COLLINS	
	

SCHERERVILLE	CENTRAL:	
ANNA	M.	POMPLIN	

Sponsor:	DANA	POMPLIN	
	

PETER	A.	POMPLIN	
	

DANA	O.	POMPLIN	
	

Members	that	have	completed	their	
service.	

	
Cedar	Lake:		

RENEE	M	HLADEK	
	

CHESTERTON:		
RICHARD	D	FEITSHANS	

	
	

GOODLAND:	
KENNY	A	SIGO	

	
WANATAH:	

RONALD	BAILEY	
TOM	SOPLANDA	
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Purdue University: INTERNATIONAL FRIENDSHIP PROGRAM 
( If any Lions Clubs are located by a College or University,  you might check to see if they have a program like this,  that you 
could get involved in. ) 
 
Lafayette Lions Club has  3 members and 1 non Lion , PDG Pat Short, PDG Charlie Short, Lion Larry 
Fisher and his wife Esther , busy with Purdue  International Friendship Program by being hosts’to 
foreign students attending Purdue University.  Here’s what’s involved. Purdue University has a 
program called Intercultural Learning/International Friendship Group. 
 No funds are provided  by the Lafayette Lions Club. Students generally have their own funds. The 
hosts’ are not there to support them financially, but are actually non official "parentis in loco" for these 
students....there to share our culture, and learn about theirs and also be  someone they can call for 
assistance . The hosts’ can take them places and pay for admission or meals. PDG Pat & PDG Charlie 
Short are currently hosting 2 new PhD students, one from India and one who is studying remotely from 
Moscow. They continue to host a student from Colombia, South America. It's a great program through 
Purdue...Intercultural Learning-Office of International Students & Scholars.  Here is the link to 
check it out.... https://www.purdue.edu/IPPU/ISS/Student/Programming/IFP/events.html. 
The Shorts and Fishers have been doing this for several years. The Shorts have "hosted" at 
least 10 students ...from India, Iran, Austria, China, Taiwan, Sweden, Colombia SA.  In fact their 
1st student did his undergraduate degree, masters and PhD here and now is a professor at The 
University of Kansas, married and they have a son. The student from Colombia SA did her 
undergraduate and masters here and is now working on her Phd.  Another Purdue graduate is 
working in Dallas.  
Hosting students doesn't mean they live with you, but the hosts’ are supposed to keep in touch 
and get together at least once a month (during non Covid).  They generally take them around and 
show them Lafayette and Indy (and maybe Chicago), state parks, events, etc. as well as take 
them to the mall for shopping, drive to the airport and have them over for meals 
(not  now).  Thanksgiving and Christmas are great times with them and the Shorts usually have 
about 10 guests.  Sometimes they drive to Indy for students to take their English, as a 2nd 
Language,  exams so they can continue their studies.  Hosts’ are also invited to join the students 
at international events on campus such as Diwali,  plus the students  usually cook great meals 
from their country.  There is no stipulated agenda for the support and friendship.  The Shorts 
and Fishers have met students' parents and family members when they graduate and formed 
lifelong friendships.  
The International Friendship Program (IFP) publishes a newsletter, Bridging Borders, each 
semester to highlight stories about community hosts, student guests and IFP events. Check out 
the Spring 2020 issue	

Purdue students; Aki, Suomi, Debi & 
Vishnu enjoying a cup of coffee with 
PDG Pat and PDG Charlie Short .  
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Enjoy	a	word	search	that	
includes	some	of	the	
important	parts	of	Lionism.	
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2021 Lions Clubs International 
Convention moving to virtual event 
Due to the continuing concerns about the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, the board of 
directors voted to transition the 2021 Montreal Lions Clubs International Convention to a 
virtual event that will be delivered totally online. This decision was made with the health and 
safety of our Lions, staff and vendors in mind as limiting international travel and large 
gatherings is key to global containment strategies. 

Here are some important details about the 2021 convention we would like to share with you 
now: 

• Our 2021 convention will be a virtual event that’s open to all Lions and Leos around the 
world. 

• The registration fee will be US$50 until March 31, then US$75 beginning April 1. The 
registration fee for Leos will be US$30 regardless of date. Convention is currently 
scheduled for June 25-29. Additional event and registration details will be provided 
soon. 

• Lions who are currently registered for convention will receive an email soon with more 
information about their registration options. 

• Executive officer and international director elections will be conducted electronically, 
and voting procedures will be forthcoming. 

• Convention updates and details will be posted here at lcicon.lionsclubs.org as they 
become available. 

This global health pandemic has forced us all to make decisions and changes that place 
health and safety first. However, we are optimistic that with each new day there is hope, and 
as Lions, we continue to find new ways to stay connected, safely serve our communities and 
continue our global mission of service 
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